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DISCLAIMER

The articles appearing in this magazine do not necessarily represent the views of the 
Parish Council nor of the Parish Pump Editor.

Parish Councillors Telephone List
01579 362064 Marlene Carr 01579 362919

Rosemary Farley
Alan Moss

01579 384810 Martin Corney 01579 382450
Tony Hodson 079 7353 6964
Paul Mann (vice chair) 01579 363757

Nigel Libby 079 6889 1814

Ivor Vaughan 079 7993 4604
Patricia Steer 01579 363096

James Bruce 074 1119 2645
Craig Vaughley
Steve Willis (chairman) 

01579 364083
01579 363096

Your Cornwall Councillor is Jim Gale - 07974786066;  cllr.jim.gale@cornwall.gov.uk

Meetings of St Ive Parish Council

Meetings are usually held on the second Monday of every month, except 
August and December when no meeting is held. Please see the website or 
notice board for meeting dates, agendas, and minutes.

https://st-ive-parishcouncil.gov.uk/minutes-agendas/

Police Community Neighbourhood Office

Your Community Support Officer is PCSO Steve Edser 30173 

Email: CIOSNBMLLST@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

To report a crime call 101 or go to www.devon-cornwall.police.uk

In an emergency call 999
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Parish Pump Submissions

Via email only to stiveparishpump@gmail.com

The deadline for submissions is the 18th of the month. Please email your text 
submissions directly in the email body, and attach any images. Full, half, or quarter page 

poster designs can be sent as JPG, PNG, or PDF files.

Advertising Costs

Please note that all advertising must be paid for prior to publication.

Two months free when purchasing for a year, and the cost can be spread over quarterly 

payments. 

Quarter page: £10 per month, or £100 for 12 months

Half page: £20 per month, or £200 for 12 months

Full page: £33 per month, or £330 for 12 months

(All prices are inclusive of VAT)

Contact Details for St Ive Parish Council and Millennium House

Address for correspondence:
Millennium House, Century Square, Pensilva PL14 5NF

General Parish matters should be raised initially with the Parish Clerk, 
Jenny Hoskin, who will present them to the Parish Council                

01579 363096, email: stiveparish@btconnect.com

For finance matters for the Parish and Millennium House, contact 
01579 362102, email: millenniumhouseadmin@btconnect.com

Millennium House enquiries and reservations to Vanessa
01579 363096 email: ness.mhouse@gmail.com
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Letter from the EditorLetter from The Editor 
Last month was hectic, to say the least. A huge 
thank you to everyone who helped make 
Carnival week what it was: moving tables, 
manning stalls, donating prizes, creating 
rosettes, performing on stage, running the dog 
show, or organising the raffle. I think that 
covers just about everyone. And of course, 
Vanessa—without whom none of it would have 
happened.

Congratulations, too, to the Quiet Ones, who 
once again triumphed at the Carnival Quiz 
Night. Considering it was my first year 
entering, I don’t think my team did too badly 
coming third out of thirteen. I’ll take that.

Earlier in the month I had to head to London 
for some admin, so I dragged my son along to 
see the essentials: the LEGO store, and the big 
Tesco Express. Just kidding—we also swung by 
the multilevel M&M megastore. Oh, and some 
fancy house called Buckingham Palace, which 
apparently the king lives at, but he didn’t want 
to hear my thoughts on how to fix broken 
Britain.

The whole trip reminded me exactly why I 
moved to Pensilva.

So many people, all in a hurry, all 
disconnected. Seventeen different languages 
before we’d reached the end of the road. The 
eye-watering prices. The smells—so many 
clashing perfumes, each more aggressive than 
the last. Sketchy American sweet shops that 
clearly aren’t there for the sugar trade. Looking 
over my shoulder in every crowd. Even the 
Science Museum, once gloriously free, is now 
pockmarked with paid-only add-ons.

I love that in Pensilva I can be completely 
isolated in my cottage, and still part of a 
thriving community. I love that the only smell 
I’m likely to be assaulted by is whatever the 
neighbour’s spreading on the fields. There’s no 
rush. There’s space to breathe. We’ll get to it 
dreckly. And as I drove home, weaving through 
the familiar hedgerows, I felt a genuine sense 
of relief. I belong here.

That warm feeling was slightly interrupted by a 
spray-painted message on the back of a 
motorway sign as we approached the nearly-
home trees: “climate lies.”

That’s right, mate—the weather is lying to you. 
Do people still believe this stuff? Do they 
genuinely think it’s normal to break heat 
records every year? (Well, technically yes, it is 
normal now—that’s the whole problem.) I once 
saw someone on the local Facebook dismiss 
global warming because it was snowing. 
Checkmate, climate scientists!

Sometimes I wonder how long we can keep 
this little corner of sanity safe from the 
nonsense creeping in from all sides. But for 
now, I’ll take it.

As we head into August, my “No Mow May” 
has turned into “Just Leave It June” and “Jungle 
Appreciation July.” I like to think I’m doing my 
bit for the environment. I even threw out that 
plastic straw I’d been reusing for years and 
replaced it with a metal one—crafted, no 
doubt, in a factory powered by burning human 
dignity, and oil.

Little things, right? James
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Letter from the EditorChairman’s Column
I hope you all had a great time at the Carnival - as I write this so far in advance, I have no idea 
whether you would have been roasted alive or soaked to the skin!! As long as you enjoyed 
yourselves, that's what it's all about.

Following my rant last month about the government's decision to withdraw all funding for all 
Neighbourhood Development Plans (NDPs), things may not be as black as we had first thought. 
We are so far advanced with our own particular plan that most of the "heavy lifting" regarding 
costs have already been met. Whilst there are further costs such as printing and distribution of the 
explanatory booklet (which every household will receive later in the year) we are hopeful that 
along with some additional consultancy fees, these can be met from additional funds that Parish 
Council has access to. The Plan itself is more or less complete and just requires proof reading 
before submission to Cornwall Council for their input.  So, all is not lost.

Keeping with civic matters, the subject of the state of our weed-strewn pavements was brought 
up at our last Parish Council meeting. Whilst pavements are clearly the responsibility of Cornwall 
Council, their finances no longer stretch to keeping pavements tidy. Already, the ladies of Pensilva 
WI (and probably others) organise and get stuck in with litter picking throughout the village so 
maybe we need to turn our attention to the weeds. Let's show Cornwall Council just how proud 
we are of our village by getting rid of the weeds in the pavements in front of our own properties.  
If we all do a bit, then the job soon gets done. Result? A weed and litter free village to be proud 
of.

The Parish Council is very much like Parliament in as much that we have a "recess" in August and 
do not meet. Fear not, though, this gives us to opportunity to charge our batteries ready to take 
on whatever challenges we'll face when we return in September.

Enjoy the rest of your Summer!

Steve
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Millennium House
Hi Parish Pump Readers,

I would like to say a massive thank you to 
Martin, Carol, Colleen, Lynda Tony and Emma 
from Millennium House! James, Hui, Charlotte, 
Keith, Nigel, Janey, Chrissie, and Andy from the 
Events committee, as well as Jan, Karen and 
Trish from the coffee shop! Each and everyone 
of you has helped make Carnival Week and 
Carnival Day a success, thank you for giving 
your time and effort to make it all happen!

This August at Millennium House we have ...

Friday 1st - Penmill Art group welcomes you 
from 10am to 1.30pm weekly. You can join 
Slimming World with Hayley from 5.30pm 
weekly.

Saturday 2nd  - you can also make Slimming 
World with Hayley at 8am or 9.30am weekly.

Sunday 3rd - NO MARKET DAY this month. 
Next Market Day will be on Sunday 7th 
September 2025 from 11am to 2pm.

Monday 4th - Peri Pilates with Sarah 
(smjlodge@hotmail.co.uk) is from 9.15am to 
10.15am weekly. Mims Gentle Exercise is on 
from 10.30am to 12 noon weekly. Kixx 
Summer Camp is on from 9.30am to 1.30pm. 
Contact Coach James to book in 
(jamesurie@kixx.org.uk). Bring your Yoga mat 
and join Laura Louise Yoga weekly from 
5.30pm, book quick before she fills up 
(millenniumhouse.org.uk/yoga) Swing into 
Badminton weekly from 7.30pm!

Tuesday 5th -  Clare (01579382341) welcomes 
you to Singing for Wellbeing weekly from 
10am. Join Badminton weekly from 7.30pm.

Wednesday 6th - Baby & Toddler Group with 
Tammy will have a Summer Edition Group from 
9.15am to 11.15am. You can bring older siblings 
along too! Coach James is ready for you weekly 
with Kixx at 9.40am. PT James is ready at 
Boxercise and HIIT Class from 6pm weekly. 
Make sure you book in at gymcatch.com/app/
provider/8638

Thursday 7th - Join Baby & Toddler with 
Tammy Summer Edition where you can bring 
older siblings along from 9.15am to 11.15am. 
Book in with Laura Louise Yoga weekly from 
10am to 11am. Come along to Ladies Walking 
Netball from 4pm to 5pm, just £2. Have fun 
with your children at The Art Workshop weekly 
from 4pm to 5pm at just £3. No Aikido during 
the holidays, they will be back on 11th 
September 2025.

Saturday 9th - come along to Tess' Tea Party 
from 2pm to 4pm.

Monday 11th - join Coach James at Kixx 
Summer Camp from 9.30am to 3pm.

Thursday 14th - join in with Pensilva Folk 
Dance every 2nd & 4th Thursday of the month 
from 7pm.

Wednesday 20th - Bingo Dabbers get you 
dabbers ready for eyes down at 7.30pm.

Friday 22nd - Pensilva Film Club open their 
doors from 7pm with the film starting at 
7.30pm; this month they’re showing Conclave. 

Wednesday 27th - come and enjoy a delicious 
meal presented to you by M2 Catering. This 
month they will be dishing up a taste of Italy! 
Check the poster for the menu. Doors open at 
5.30pm. Please book the meal by Friday 22nd 
August 2025 at Millennium House reception or 
call 01579 363 096.

Friday 29th - Kids Quiz! Starts at 1.30pm. £1 per 
child with teams up to 6 people. Get your Team 
Names ready! Let's have a little fun before 
school starts back up!

We hope you all enjoy your Summer holidays 
and stay safe! If you have any bookings you 
would like to make please email:

ness.mhouse@gmail.com
or call 01579363096

Have an awesome August! Vanessa
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Pensilva WI Meeting Report
The enthusiastic team (including Bailey the dog!) 
from Clark’s Auction rooms got the evening underway 
by explaining how they pride themselves in finding 
new homes for treasures old and new. Attracting a 
worldwide audience of buyers and sellers, often 
items find their way back to their country of origin. 
Clark’s offer the complete service from valuations, 
dating and lotting items, photographing, and 
cataloguing through to the excitement of the viewing 
and sale days. 

There are various ways to bid – on commission, 
online, by phone or in the room – all are welcome! 
The message to us all was not to dismiss anything - 
it’s always worth enquiring and we are lucky to have 
this service locally! Mr Clark was then on hand to 
provide valuations of curios that had been brought in 
– some nice surprises and interesting information 

shared. Meanwhile, the staff brought a variety of silverware to the tables for the 
ladies to identify hallmarks, dates, letters etc and 
work out where and when the items were made – a 
fascinating challenge, which motivated everyone to 
look a bit more closely at items at home!

The business part of the meeting included plenty of 
events that members could involve themselves in, 
as well as some which had been completed during 
the month of June – a village litter pick, a walk up 
Tregarrick Tor and watching a cookery 
demonstration (not all at the same time!)

July’s Competitions both had a record amount of 
entries Flower of the Month winners were: 1st Jill 
Pascoe; 2nd Sue Turpin; 3rd Jo Hodkinson. The judge 
was delighted by the array of beautiful treasures to choose winners for An item 
of old jewellery: 1st Christina Tubby; 2nd Sue Hill; 3rd Jo Hodgkinson.

Pensilva WI Horticultural show is on September 13th. We look forward to your 
entries!

Next meeting: Wednesday 13th August, Annual Mystery, trip who knows where 
it will take us for the afternoon and evening!
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Allotments Aren’t Needed?!
I’ve been elected as Chair of the Parks and Open Spaces 
Committee on the Parish Council for the coming year, and 
there is an issue we, the committee, would like know your 
opinion about.

St Ive and Pensilva is just about the only parish around 
here that hasn’t got any allotments. It would appear that 
there is no demand. It could be that unlike a lot of Cornwall’s housing we’ve 
all got big enough gardens. Most of Pensilva is within the World Heritage 
Site which is noted for the feature of long back gardens, used by the 
Victorian miners to grow vegetables. This is a feature that has to be 
preserved by planning decisions, and the reason back garden development 
isn’t allowed. Maybe this means that enough of us have sufficient garden 
space.

If just six people on the electoral register demand that the council provides 
allotments then we have an obligation to do so, either ourselves or through 
Cornwall Council. The process of identifying appropriate land and buying or 
leasing it, then managing the allotments won’t be easy, so needs those who 
want allotments to band together and really drive the project forward.

If you want to join a team of volunteers to provide allotments contact the 
Parish Clerk as shown at the start of this magazine. If we get enough 
enthusiasts then we’ll organise meetings to plan it.

Martin Corney
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Letter from the Editor

Martin Corney
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Letter from the Editor

Bad���t�� a� M�l���ni�� H�u��
Mon��� �n� Tu��d�� a� 5 - 7:30p� - I�fo���l ���mi���n. £10 pe� ���r �e� c����. 

Cal� 01579 363 096
Mon���s ��� Tu�s��� f�o� 7:30 - 9:30p� - Pe�s���� Bad���t�� C�ub - £5 pe� 

��r���. Con���t R���ar� 07925 642 938 or N���� 01579 936594
Wed���d�� 5 - 10p� - I�fo���l ���mi���n. £10 pe� ���r �e� c����.                      

Cal� 01579 363 096
Ple��� �ri�� y��� o�n ���k��� an� �h�����, or ��� �an ���t ���e f�� � �ma�� c���g�.   

WEDNESDAY CLUB, PENSILVA
Meeting in the village hall every 3rd Wednesday of the month. Entry £2.50 which 
includes raffle and refreshments, 2-4pm. Last month we raised £110 for Cornwall air 
ambulance - thank you!. 

August 20th - Cream tea, bingo, and quiz!

September 17th  - Craig Lang from cyber and fraud squad

Everyone Welcome. For further information please contact:

Cherry Woodhouse (Chairperson)  01579 363674 

Jane Hall (Secretary) 01579 363379

Every second and fourth 
Thursday of the month, at 
Millennium House Arts and 
Crafts room, from 7pm to 9pm.

Resumes in 
September 
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Mobile Library
Did you know that Cornwall County Mobile Library Service visits the village once 
every four weeks?  Now, here in Pensilva, we are very fortunate to have a good 
library at The Millennium Centre (which I also use) but other out-lying villages do not 
have such a facility which is why some of our residents continue to use the library 
van regularly in an effort to help "keep it on the road". There is also the advantage 
that as well as choosing from the selection on the van it is possible to pre-order 
books using the library website and then pick up when the van visits. This is a great 
service if there are books you particularly want to read. If you don't currently have a 
library card you could either come to the van when it next visits or pop into the 
Liskeard library when in town and you can be signed-up in minutes. The dates the 
mobile library will visit until the end of the year are:

Fridays - 22 August, 19 September, 17 October, 14 
November, and 12 December at  10.25-
10.45am outside the old Victoria Inn at The 
Cross.

If you like reading please think about 
using this facility - the saying "use it or 
lose it" really does apply to this one.

The idea of the food hub is to serve as a bridge between supermarkets and the local 
community, redistributing surplus food that might otherwise go to waste.  

Every Wednesday morning from 8.00 am until 5.00 pm the hub is open and food 
can be collected from the above address. 

Donations for food are always welcome and will go towards purchasing more food 
for the following week. A pink bin will be placed by the wooden box on the driveway. 
If you have any surplus in-date food and would like to make a donation, please place 
it here. If you are donating homemade cakes, please list the ingredients used.

If anyone is experiencing financial hardship or would like benefit advice, we can take 
referrals and signpost you to the local Food Bank in Liskeard.

If you know anyone who is vulnerable, or needs support in the Pensilva and St Ive 
area, please contact Janey Bryson on 078 0866 3749. Thank you

Pensilva and St Ive Food Hub



Page 12

ST IVE PARISH PUMP ISSUE 521 // AUGUST 2025 P E N S I L V A

FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH;
NEXT MARKET DAY IS... 

Call Vanessa on 01579 363096 or email 
ness.mhouse@gmail.com

to book your table or other enquiries

PENSILVA
MARKET DAY

SELLERS FROM 10am; BUYERS 11am-2pm

MILLENNIUM HOUSE PRESENTS

Featuring local sellers, 
craft stalls, indoor carboot, 
baked treats, and live plants. 

Refreshments available and bar!

£5 per
tableFree

Entry

PRINCESS ROAD, PL14 5NF

Fancy something spicy for lunch instead of the 
usual pasty? Hui will be selling Kimchee Noodles 
(and jars of homemade Kimchee and chilli oil if 

you want more!)
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P E N S I L V A

FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH;
NEXT MARKET DAY IS... 

Call Vanessa on 01579 363096 or email 
ness.mhouse@gmail.com

to book your table or other enquiries

PENSILVA
MARKET DAY

SELLERS FROM 10am; BUYERS 11am-2pm

MILLENNIUM HOUSE PRESENTS

Featuring local sellers, 
craft stalls, indoor carboot, 
baked treats, and live plants. 

Refreshments available and bar!

£5 per
tableFree

Entry

PRINCESS ROAD, PL14 5NF

Fancy something spicy for lunch instead of the 
usual pasty? Hui will be selling Kimchee Noodles 
(and jars of homemade Kimchee and chilli oil if 

you want more!)

7th SEPTEMBER
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I  f  you have memory prob l  ems or
you are  a  carer  for  som ebody wh o does,

come and jo in us at  St  Joh n ’s  Missi  on Chu rch
fo r  a  cu  ppa  and  some cake .

We’d love to see you and h ope th at
you wi l  l  enjoy you rsel  f .

Contac t  Geoff  on  07475 920142
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St. Ive Village Hall 

The Cross, St. Ive 

PL14 3LZ 
1st Monday of the month 

7.30pm 

New members welcome 

St. Ive Village Hall PL14 3LZ 

 

St. Ive Village Hall PL14 3LZ 

Snooker Club 
 

 

 

Monday and Thursday Evenings 

Contact Ray Bunkum: 01579 382315 Email: stivegardeningclub@gmail.com

 
 

   
 

St. Ive Village Hall PL14 3LZ 

COFFEE MORNING 

 
Every Wednesday Morning 

10.30 until 12md 

Tea/Coffee and cake  

 

Small, fun and friendly
fitness classes in St Ive

Join Jem Fitness on Monday evenings at St Ive
Village Hall

6:15 pm - Fit and Flow
A mix of Barre, Yoga and Pilates inspired
movements set to music. This class will
help you stretch out any aching muscles.

7:10 pm - Groove -it Fit
A full-body toning dance fitness class in an
interval style. This class is great fun and
maximises calorie burn. 

For further information or to book, contact
Jayne at Jem Fitness 

07597 383171
jaynemartin769@gmail.com

 
 

   
 

 

St. Ive Village Hall, The Cross 
PL14 3LZ 

HALL HIRE 
£5 an hour 

Includes use of the kitchen and electric (except wall 
heaters, which are on a £1 coin meter) 

For bookings ring Amanda Eveson 
Or 07703393070 

Regular Group and Activity Timetable 
 

Gardening Club 1st Monday monthly 
7.30pm 

01579 382762 

St. Ive Snooker 
Club 

Mondays and 
Thursdays 7pm 

01579 382315 
R. Bunkum 

Coffee Morning Wednesday 
10.30am – 12 

 

 
 

Fit and Flow  
Barre, Yoga 
and Pilate 

 

Monday 
Evenings 

6pm to 8pm 
(2nd, 3rd and 4th 

Mondays) 

Jayne 
07597383171 

 
Facebook@jemfitnessliskeard 

Instagram jemfitnes_ 
 

Methodist Sunday 
Service 

Check timetable in 
Parish Pump for 

services 

Kathryn or Keith 
Mutton 

01579 382334 
 

St. Ive Institute and Village Hall A.G.M. July 23rd 7pm in the hall 
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Film Club
It's a while since I've written as dates of our films have not left enough time 
for me to submit a review to The Pump Editor before copy date. However, 
July's film was shown quite early in the month leaving enough time for me 
to ramble on about our lovely film club.

We have just watched "Battle Of The Sexes" which, if we didn't have enough 
of tennis during July, tells the story of Billie Jean King's fight to gain equal 
recognition and reward for the women's game at a time of deep ingrained 
sexism in the USA (and elsewhere of course). I think it surprised most of us 
and we agreed that it was a really good film, one that had bypassed us all 
when released. Many of the sexist remarks made us really cringe and it 
helped highlight just how far things have moved on in this regard.

On 22 August we are showing Conclave, a much more recent movie which 
follows the process of electing a new Pope which, of course, was particularly 
relevant as earlier this year we went through that exact process. I've heard 
nothing but good accounts of this film so I'm expecting great things. Ralph 
Fiennes and Stanley Tucci head-up the cast of this Academy and BAFTA 
Award winning film. Not to be missed!

We have a wonderfully committed and faithful audience group but are 
hoping to attract new (or lapsed) members in order to grow our numbers 
just a little.

Doors open at 7pm for a 7.30 kick-off during which time the Mel Bar is open 
(and after the screening). Members pay just £4 per film, new or renewing 
members £6 which includes the film for that evening. We use subtitles 
whenever possible. Hope to see you there.

For further info - Judy on 01579 208836    07888 178 739

or judy.two@outlook.com

Pensilva Film Club, in conjunction with 
C-fylm, part of Creative Kernow
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PENSILVA 
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 

HORTICULTURAL SHOW 

To be held in 

Millennium House, Pensilva 

On 

Saturday 13th September 2025 

To be opened at 2.15 pm 

By 

CFWI Joint Chair 
Liz Baker 

Please return cups awarded in 2024 to either 
Trish Thomas or Alison Willis by Monday 18th 
August 2025.
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HANDICRAFTS 
SECTION 5 – OPEN 

CLASS  
62    Knitted or Crocheted item 
63    Item of Needlework 
64    Painting (any medium) 
65    Sugar craft or Porcelain 
66    Any Other Handicraft – not included in the above classes 
67    A hand-made item of headwear 

PHOTOGRAPHY 
SECTION 6 – OPEN 

CLASS  
68	 A Shadow	 	 	 	 	 Print 
69	 ‘It’s a wet day’		 	 	 	 Print 
70	 Photo of a war memorial	 	 	 Print 
71	 Wild flowers	 	 	 	 	 Print 
72	 Own Choice	 	 	 	 	 Print 
73	 A digitally enhanced photograph of one  
	 of the above classes 	 	 	 	 Print	 	
	 	  
SECTION 7 – OPEN JUNIOR UNDER 15 

CLASS 
74	 Having fun	 	 	 	 	 Print 
75	 ‘It’s a wet day’		 	 	 	 Print 
76	 Own Choice	 	 	 	 	 Print 

PRINTS MAYBE COLOUR OR BLACK AND WHITE 
NOT LARGER THAN 7 x 5”/18 x 13 cm 

MOUNTED ON WHITE CARD 8 x 6”/20 x 15 cm
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ISSUE NO.513DECEMBER, 2024

Online Business Survey
 
As we hope you are now all aware, St Ive & Pensilva Parish Council are preparing 
a Neighbourhood Development Plan for our area. A Neighbourhood Development 
Plan is a way of giving local people a stronger influence over planning application 
decisions, as by law, the Local Planning Authority (Cornwall Council) will have to 
take it into account.
 
We need to ensure that the St Ive & Pensilva Neighbourhood Development Plan 
represents the interests of the local community, local organisations and local 
businesses. Therefore, we have been carrying out surveys of local opinion. In the 
summer of 2024, we collected the opinions of the local community. We now need 
to have the views of local businesses to help us write planning policies for business 
and jobs, so a special online business survey has been prepared. It is aimed at 
anyone who runs a business located in the Parish or who lives in the Parish and 
runs a business from their home, whether they be a formally registered business 
or self-employed. So, if you fit this criteria very shortly you will receive a letter from 
us with all the information you need to complete this online business survey for 
us. We would be very grateful if you could complete this for us, your views matter.

Your Parish  Your Plan  Your Say!

Hats off to the people of Pensilva & St Ive!  Members of the NDP Working 
Group were delighted to speak to so many people at the Pensilva Carnival.  
It’s very evident that that many residents are aware of our endeavours and 
aims with the Neighbourhood Development Plan.  Thank you for being so 
supportive, we really appreciate it.   We are really going to need you over the 
next few months as we work towards the Referendum for the NDP.

Two ladies who kept 
their hats on (see what I 
did there!) were 
Hannah Curnow and 
Daria Dabal (pictured 
above at the Carnival) 
from Cornwall & the 
Isle of Scilly Historic 
Environment Record.  
We were extremely 
pleased to welcome 
them once again to 
support us.  We thank 
them very much for 
taking time to speak to 
so many residents and 
guide them through 
their heritage mapping 
site.  We know how much people enjoy discovering the history of where they 
live and how the area has evolved — map.cornwall.gov.uk/heritagemapping

You can keep up to date with how we are getting on by going to our 
dedicated website: plan4stive.co.uk          

Patricia Steer 
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Letter from the EditorSt Ive & District Gardening Club Report
On Monday 7th July we 
visited Pendower House in 
Lanteglos by Fowey. On a 
perfect summers evening 
we parked out cars in the 
National trust car park and 
walked the short distance to 
Pendower House.

Our gardening club visited 
the gardens back in 2019; 
Ian and Roger were 
delighted to welcome us 
back to show us the changes 
they have made.

We were warmly greeted by 
Ian who led us into the first part of the 
garden. An immaculately cut lawn with a 
charming centre piece of an armillary sphere 
stood proudly on a equally smart column. 
Ian said he remembered our 
members visiting in 2019 and  
noticed we had a few new 
members so He started with the 
history of the garden and  house. 

The house and gardens are both 
steeped in history and have had 
several different lives through 
the years. Nestled in a previous 
Glebe estate one of the garden’s 
lives was thanks to the vicar who 
resided in the house. The vicar 
had 13 children and  it is said he was a very 
keen botanist. He tended to the garden with 
love using his interest and  knowledge to 
create an outdoor space full of natures 
delights. It was very easy to 
imagine 13 children running 
around, playing hide and  
seek and  enjoying the 
outdoors here — it is like a 
real life secret garden.

The house has enjoyed 
many lives, once a B&B 
welcoming visitors with each 
room having a view of the 
surrounding garden. Daphne 
Du Maurier visited the house 

and garden, and was so 
intrigued by its past and charm 
that she featured it in one of 
her novels!

Ian explained that the house 
was, for many years, the 
perfect holiday home, 
peaceful, tucked away, an 
escape from a busy life. But 
nature doesn’t politely wait 
until the owners of the house 
returned; it seized the 
opportunity to take over the 
garden. When Ian and  Roger 
became owners nature had 
claimed the garden, they 

lovingly have worked with nature to tame it 
back to a garden which can be enjoyed — like 
the vicar had intended.

The garden has an orchard with 
planted beds of fruit and 
vegetables keeping an eye over 
proceedings. Around the opposite 
side of the house the path winds 
through trees and  through a natural 
amphitheatre.

Ian and  Roger still have plans, now 
working towards the greenhouse 
having a much needed facelift so 
they can use it to its full potential.

This is an idyllic, proud, charming, and 
historic garden complete with lovely people 
and  very tasty cake!

Next visit:

Monday 4th August to First 
Park, Kelly Bray

Meet at St Ive Park car park to 
leave at 6:45pm

£5 per person, £4 refreshments 
per person (going towards the 
National Garden Scheme)

Car share 50p

Plants and  flowers will be 
available to purchase

Patricia Steer 
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FIFTEEN + YEARS OF WILDLIFE WATCHING 
IN THE PARISH OF ST. IVE 

 
Since moving to the Parish at the end of 2009, I have been photographing and recording 
the wildlife which I see at my home on the edge of Pensilva on a daily basis. This month, 
I am revisited an animal I first wrote about in The Pump 4 years ago. As well as having 
some interesting experiences with them in the last couple of years I felt it would be good 
to catch up on the situation with one of our most depleted species over recent years… 
 

THE HEDGEHOG REVISITED 
 

 
 

Firstly, a big thankyou to all those who got in touch after the last article to offer sitings 
in the parish, as well as taking part in the hedgehog tunnel survey. This helped to 
confirm that there were hedgehogs across the area, although perhaps not in the 
numbers we would have hoped for. A low number of sightings is not surprising as 
hedgehogs will not choose to appear before dusk unless they are in trouble and in need 
of extra food. You may, however, be able to spot hedgehog poo in your gardens. These 
are dark, cylindrically shaped with rounded ends, typically up to 5cm long. As beetles 
make up much of a hedgehog’s diet, their poo is full of crunched up and undigested 
wing cases which often catch the light and can sometimes be colourful – glittery poo! 
They also eat invertebrates such as slugs and snails and worms. They occasionally 
also eat small mammals, eggs, frogs and carrion when the opportunity arises. 
 
Hedgehogs hibernate from about November to April, though they may come out 
occasionally when the weather is mild. In this way they conserve their energy until the 
spring when food becomes plentiful again. They can lose up to a third of their body 

weight over winter, so plentiful food supplies when they emerge are essential for a 
successful breeding season. 
 
Mating largely occurs from May to June but can carry on until tailing off in September. 
Both sexes are promiscuous with both having several partners during the season, which 
may mean that a litter contains young from several fathers. The young are born 30 to 
35 days later, pink and without spines.  3 -7 hoglets in a litter is fairly typical. The female 
alone raises the young in a nest she makes of leaves and twigs called a ‘herbinaculum’. 
At about 4 weeks old, the hoglets start to emerge from the nest to forage with their 
mother. By 6 to 8 weeks, they become completely independent. Although females will 
sometimes have a second litter in a year, these often do not manage to survive the 
winter. 
 
Last year we had a record number of 9 sightings in the garden at dusk, between June 
and August. One particularly memorable one was when we initially heard a noise which 
we could not identify. On looking out of the window we saw 2 hogs a few feet from the 
house, chuntering away for about 20 minutes. It was a complete revelation to me that 
hedgehogs made a noise at all! Further research showed that they in fact have a 
number of noises with different meanings. As one hog was significantly larger than the 
other, I assumed it was a contact call between mother and hoglet. However, given that 
hedgehogs can vary in size, it may have been a male trying to attract a female. My final 
‘sighting’ of the year on 14th August was also auditory with similar chuntering, but slightly 
further from the house 
 
This year’s sightings have 
been of a hedgehog which 
has visited several times and 
was easily identified by 3 very 
large ticks. The photo clearly 
shows one by its left eye and 
one just behind its ear. The 
third was slightly further 
behind its left ear and buried 
between its spines. The fact 
that it was out a little early in 
the evening  may be because 
its strength was being 
depleted by these blood 
sucking insects, so making 
the need for food urgent.  

 
So where is the state of the hedgehog population now? Sadly, despite some 
improvements, it is still classified as “vulnerable to extinction”. In July last year, it was 
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further from the house 
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So where is the state of the hedgehog population now? Sadly, despite some 
improvements, it is still classified as “vulnerable to extinction”. In July last year, it was 
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reported that populations have fallen 
between 30 and 75% since the year 
2000. Populations in towns and cities 
have made some improvement, largely 
due to the ‘Hedgehog Street’ initiative. 
This is where communities work 
together, making hedgehog sized holes 
at the base of their fences so that the 
larger territories they require can be 
provided, as well as providing 
hedgehog friendly gardens. This 
involves creating some less tidy areas 
where they can forage (so helping 
relieve gardeners of some garden 
pests!). Log piles, leaf litter, making a 
compost heap and insect friendly 

plants can all help. Hedgehog houses will help to give shelter from predators (they will 
be just as happy with a home-made one). Perhaps your estate can be encouraged to 
do this?  But what if there are no hedgehogs left in your area to move into your gardens? 
If you can prove to a reintroduction organisation that you have done enough to ensure 
any hedgehog will have a good chance of survival, you can apply to rehome one. There 
is plenty of information on line. 
 
However, perhaps surprisingly, it is in the countryside that hedgehogs are doing least 
well. It is also contrary to other countries where hedgehogs are doing much better than 
in the UK. This small island is broken up by many 
roads. Hedgehogs have been found to be reluctant 
to cross roads (they must have learnt from the past!). 
This fragments populations into smaller areas which 
may lead to inbreeding and consequent weakening 
of their health. Loss of hedgerows providing safe 
wildlife corridors is also a problem. Intensive farming 
and pesticide use may all have paid a part. Badgers 
may also have paid a part as they compete for the 
same food, as well as sometimes taking a hedgehog. 
However, this must always have been the case, so 
seems unlikely as a major cause. So those of us who 
are lucky enough to live on the edge of villages or in 
the countryside bear an extra responsibility to do 
what we can.  
Don’t forget to look out at dusk – you may just see one. And don’t forget to listen for 
strange noises as well! 
 HAPPY WILDLIFE WATCHING!  

                          Hilary 
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                                 Upton Cross Farm Visitreported that populations have fallen 
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in the UK. This small island is broken up by many 
roads. Hedgehogs have been found to be reluctant 
to cross roads (they must have learnt from the past!). 
This fragments populations into smaller areas which 
may lead to inbreeding and consequent weakening 
of their health. Loss of hedgerows providing safe 
wildlife corridors is also a problem. Intensive farming 
and pesticide use may all have paid a part. Badgers 
may also have paid a part as they compete for the 
same food, as well as sometimes taking a hedgehog. 
However, this must always have been the case, so 
seems unlikely as a major cause. So those of us who 
are lucky enough to live on the edge of villages or in 
the countryside bear an extra responsibility to do 
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Don’t forget to look out at dusk – you may just see one. And don’t forget to listen for 
strange noises as well! 
 HAPPY WILDLIFE WATCHING!  

                          Hilary 

 

NEW Micro Anaerobic Digester visit – 24th June 2025

SHARE members and friends were well impressed by the latest technology and innovation 
now installed at the Cheese Farm at Upton Cross. Ben Stansfield owner of Cornish Cheese 
Co and Eoin Sharkey, founder and CEO of BioFactory, who designed the installation gave our 
group a full tour and answers all our questions. We are so grateful for this opportunity and 
insight into the future, this system being the 1st in Cornwall 
and only the 2nd in the country… exciting times for both 
companies.

Eoin told us how he was originally looking at tackling the 
sanitation problems in refugee camps abroad, but because 
of Covid restrictions, meant they couldn’t travel to install 
the IBC system, he turned his attention to farm slurry on a 
scale that is affordable and ideal for dairy farms with 
around 100 – 200 cows, the modular system is easily 
replicated for larger herds.

By processing cow slurry by AD, the resulting enriched 
material is spread on the fields, plus the system captures 
biogas, used to power a 15kW generator, the heat 

generated helps the AD and heat and hot water 
are used directly in the Cheese factory, all helping 
to reduce costs.

POWER FROM POO. 4/5 cubic metres of slurry 
can be converted into 260 kilowatt-hours of 
electricity and 450 kWh of heat per day. The AD 
takes just a few days to process the contents of the 
tank housed in the shipping container, now it is set 
up, it never needs to stop unless it runs out of 
slurry. The system can be controlled remotely with 
an app on your phone!

Ben explained their journey to a sustainable future 
to date and goals to net-zero emissions. Future 
plans to cover the slurry pit and divert waste from 
the cheese processing through the Micro AD were 
very much in the pipe line and not a pipe dream.

Local to Knowle Farm, Upton Cross, check out the Cornish Cheese farm shop for fresh milk, 
pate, chutneys and cheeses of course…. Bring CASH !

FOLLOW ON FB > https://www.facebook.com/cornishcheese

Read their story here > Cheese Company Our Story ..and https://biofactory.energy/

If you’d like to join SHARE on future visits and support our renewable energy group, you can 
be a SHARE member for £1 as an Associate Member or £2 for a Full Member. Email 
SHARE@south-hill.co.uk
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Update on Aid for Ukraine
On the 27th of June, the 
Nightingales team hosted a live 
streamed online event which 
featured Ukrainian speakers 
from the frontline. It was a 
particularly moving evening, 
with Kira Smokova, a veteran 
of the Azov Army regiment, 
recalling her harrowing story of 
being a Russian prisoner of war for 6 
months before being released. Her 
serving husband also in the military, is still 
being held in captivity where Tuberculosis 
is rife in the prison.
There were also moving 
accounts from Olena 
Vorona and her 
daughter Liza, who fled 
Sumy at the start of the 
war, with tanks literally 
on their tail. Sumy is an 
area that is constantly 
shelled and bombed as 
it lies close to the 
Russian border. They 
were terrified that they were going to get 
shot at and what would normally be a 12-
hour journey to cross Ukraine to get to 
the border, took 3 days. There was no 
food left in the shops, no fuel and no 
money in the cash points. What little they 
had they shared with strangers also 
fleeing the country. 
From the accounts that we heard during 
the evening, each 
family stated how they 
had gone to bed like it 
was any other ordinary 
day. Only to be 
awakened in the early 
hours of the morning by 
the sound of bombs 
dropping and their 
country at war. 

The one shining light from the 
evenings events was the 
resilience, strength and 
fortitude of these people; and 
the gratitude they felt for all the 
aid we send. The event 
highlighted on a personal level, 
life in a war-torn country and 
showed how Nightingales, our 

small UK-based organisation, is trying to 
support the people of Ukraine. From the 
proceeds of the evening, we made 
£750.00, which will be put to good use 
purchasing our 13th vehicle. There is a link 

to follow the event 
coming soon on the 
Nightingales website 
Nightingales.co.uk.
At the time of writing 
this article, we have also 
just raised another 
£1,000 from car boot 
sales and sales from the 
box on our drive. To 
date, we have now 

raised £4,700 this year.  Thank you. Your 
donations make it possible for us to keep 
on sending vehicles filled with medical 
aid to Ukraine.  I am very humbled.   
The list of equipment and aid currently 
needed has now been revised. We can no 
longer take Wheelchairs, walking frames 
or crutches due to using smaller 4 x 4 
vehicles.  We drove our large van over to 

Ukraine at the 
beginning of the year, to 
be used for transporting 
the elderly and disabled 
to hospital. As space is 
of a premium, we can 
only now take the items 
listed.  
As a group we are 
promoting the message 
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that we need high spec medical aid and 
donations, ensuring that we can buy the 
very specific medical equipment needed 
to save lives on the front line.  Therefore, 
if you would like to make a cash donation, 
please go to:

gofundme.com/f/Nightingales-UK
If you would like to donate a long wheel 
base 4 x 4 vehicle, please email 

nightingalesuk@gmail.com
The need for unused and in date 
medication is as great as ever.  If you have 
any medication that you no longer need 
or use, please consider donating it to 
Ukraine. All identification labels are 
removed and medication is checked by 
medical staff, prior to transportation.
I would be very grateful to receive any car 
boot sale items that you would like to 
donate. There is a pink dustbin by the 
wooden box on the drive, outside my 
house where you can place your 
unwanted/donated items. For those of 
you who don’t know where I live, our 
house is Rivendale PL14 5PG, located 
next to the Pensilva Medical Centre. If 
you would like me to collect any items, 
please contact me on 07808663749.
The one thing this event has taught me, 
is to never underestimate the power of 
people and what they can achieve in 
times of adversity.  Unity is built upon a 
shared goal, hope or vision and as Wael 
Ghonim said, “The power of people is 
much stronger than the people in power”.
God bless.

Nightingales UK are currently asking for 
donations of the following aid supplies:
Over-the-counter medicines
• Paracetamol
• buprofen

• Cold and cough Medicine
• Antihistamines
Prescribed in date Medicines
• Antibiotics
• Painkillers, (no Codeine or controlled 

drugs)
• Blood Pressure and heart pills
Nursing Equipment
• Dressings/bandages
• Tape
• Dressing packs
• Antiseptic wipes and fluid
• Scissors
• Sutures
Surgical Equipment
• Urinary Catheters/bags etc
• Colostomy stoma care and bags etc
• Splints, slings
Medical Equipment
• Stethoscopes
• Blood Pressure Machines
• Blood Sugar Monitoring
• Peak flow meters etc
Humanitarian Aid
• Children’s nappies, formula milk, 

bottles
• Adult continence pads
• Wet wipes, toothpaste, toothbrushes
Please do not send
• Clothes, blankets, food.
• Crutches, Disability Walkers and 

Wheelchairs
Thank you. 

Janey
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St John’s  Mission  Church,  Pensilva 
Refreshments served before and after services 

 Services for August 2025  

 Sunday    3
rd  

11.00 am   Morning Worship 

 Sunday  10
th
  11.00 am   Holy Communion 

 Sunday  17
th
    11.00 am   Morning Worship 

 Sunday  24
th
    11.00 am   Morning Worship 

 Sunday  31
st
  No service at St John’s 

        10.30 am  St Ive Parish Church 

             United Benefice Worship 

 Thursdays 10.00 am   Morning Prayer Fellowship 

 AUGUST EVENTS   Please see posters for full details 

 Friday       1
st   

2.30 - 4.00 pm      Afternoon Tea 

 Wednesday       13
th
    2.00 - 4.00 pm      Kowetha  

 Tuesday          26
th   

2.00 - 4.00 pm     Stitch, Knit & Natter 

 Thursday         28
th   

2.00 - 4.00 pm      Memory Café 

For further details or if you know of any illness or need in the village, please call Geoff, 362698 or Frances, 363718 
 Please put prayer requests in the box. St John’s is open daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm for personal prayer & reflection.  

St John’s Mission Church

The Tribute Benefice 

Contact for Baptisms & Marriages 

  Reverend Li Selman  07790 272714 

revliselman@icloud.com 

Princess Road    Pensilva    PL14 5NF 

Church Wardens 

Geoff & Carolyn Cox 

 07475 920142 



ST IVE PARISH PUMP ISSUE 521 // AUGUST 2025

Page 31

St John’s  Mission  Church,  Pensilva 
Refreshments served before and after services 
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11.00 am   Morning Worship 
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th
  11.00 am   Holy Communion 
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    11.00 am   Morning Worship 

 Sunday  24
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st
  No service at St John’s 

        10.30 am  St Ive Parish Church 

             United Benefice Worship 

 Thursdays 10.00 am   Morning Prayer Fellowship 

 AUGUST EVENTS   Please see posters for full details 

 Friday       1
st   

2.30 - 4.00 pm      Afternoon Tea 

 Wednesday       13
th
    2.00 - 4.00 pm      Kowetha  

 Tuesday          26
th   

2.00 - 4.00 pm     Stitch, Knit & Natter 

 Thursday         28
th   

2.00 - 4.00 pm      Memory Café 

For further details or if you know of any illness or need in the village, please call Geoff, 362698 or Frances, 363718 
 Please put prayer requests in the box. St John’s is open daily 10.00 am - 4.00 pm for personal prayer & reflection.  

AFTERNOON 
TEA 

St John’s Church 
Pensilva 

Friday 1
st

 August 
2.30 to 4.00 pm 

Raffle 

Bring & Buy Stall 
Donations to support church 

work in our community 

We need your submissions: news, 
announcements, posters for local events, even 
full articles if you think the community would 
find it interesting!

We need photos for the front cover. Taken a 
nice photo recently of a local event or 
somewhere in the parish and happy for us to use 
it? Email me, please!

We need advertisers to pay for the printing. If you're a local business, 
know that the Parish Pump is the first place most people turn to to find 
your services!

We need volunteers to deliver. If you don't currently have the pump 
delivered and could spare an hour or so a month, we'd love your help.

Either way, it starts with an email: stiveparishpump@gmail.com

Thank you for all your support, especially our advertisers, without whom 
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Kowetha  Kowetha  

The Tribute Benefice 

Companionship 

Friendship 

St John’s Mission Church 

Pensilva 

2.00 - 4.00 pm 

Wednesday 13
th 

August 
The 2nd Wednesday of the month 

A place to drop in 

chat  
and 

eat cake 

Contact:  Geoff Cox 

07475 920142 

gefferys1963@gmail.com 
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The Tribute Benefice 

Companionship 

Friendship 

St John’s Mission Church 

Pensilva 

2.00 - 4.00 pm 

Wednesday 13
th 

August 
The 2nd Wednesday of the month 

A place to drop in 

chat  
and 

eat cake 

Contact:  Geoff Cox 
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gefferys1963@gmail.com 

St John’s Mission Church 

Collection Point 

GRATEFUL  THANKS 

to all of you who 

most generously donate. 

We provide some of the basics needed by vulnerable families 

with a newborn. We work with midwives, health visitors and 

local organisations to provide starter packs for those in need.  

Our Moses baskets provide a safe place to sleep and are 

packed full of toiletries such as nappies, wipes and maternity 

pads, as well as blankets, towels and baby clothes.  Baby Basics Cornwall, run by the Tribute Cluster of 

Churches, is part of a UK wide network of centres 

supporting parents with babies by providing clothing and 

equipment. 

We work with local health professionals.  All our referrals 

come from them and our bundles are delivered by them, 

making this a confidential service. 

Bundles are made up of a mixture of new and pre-loved 

items for families with babies 0-3 months. 

Our pre-loved items are carefully checked, washed and 

ironed by our volunteers.  This ensures that all our bundles 

are high quality, safe and a real gift of love. 

If you are struggling financially, emotionally or practically 

with the upcoming birth of a baby, please ask your health 

professional for a referral to Baby Basics. 

Tuesday 
 26

th 

August 

St John’s  
Mission Church 

Pensilva 

on the 

last Tuesday 

of the month 

2.00 

to 

 4.00 pm 

Contact Kathleen 

01579 363686 

stitch 
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Unity Methodist ChurchUnity Methodist ChurchUnity Methodist Church
Sunday 3rd August - United service at St Ive 
Parish Church 11.15 am. 6pm service at Unity 
Bealbury - Noel Morgan

Sunday 10th August - United service at St Ive Village Hall 10.30am 
- Judith Allen. 6pm service at Unity Bealbury - Rev Janet Park.

Sunday 17th August  - United service at St Ive Parish Church 
11.15am.
6pm service at Unity Bealbury - Open Air Songs of Praise

Sunday 24th August  - United service at St Ive Village Hall 10.30am 
- Congregation led service. 6pm service at Unity Bealbury  -
Congregation led service

Sunday 31st August United Benefice service 10.30am at St Ive.
6pm United Greenshoots service at Unity Bealbury - Rev Stuart 
Reed with Communion

The Chattermakers craft group will not meet during the month of 

August.

They will resume at St Ive Village Hall on alternate Thursdays 7.30 
pm on September 4th. For details of when please contact Kathryn 
on 01579 382334
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Letter from the EditorSt Ive Church
August 3rd  Morning Service     11:15am       In Church

August 10th Chapel Service       10:30am    In village Hall

August 17th  Holy Communion  11:15am In Church

August 24th Chapel Service       10:30am In Village Hall

August 31st  Benefice Service   10:30am In Church

Upcoming Events

August 10th and 24th: Cream Teas 2-4pm (Scones with 
jam and cream,and homemade cakes)

TBC October 11th: Mass Male Voice Choirs

TBC October 18th: Sterts Singers

TBC December 21st: Johnny Cowling

See next month’s pump for more details. 
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Well Being Centre 
Chiropody surgery, Back pain clinic and Complementary healthcare centre. 

www.wellbeingcentre.org.uk    The one stop for a healthy body and mind 
18 clinicians & 8 receptionists providing over 20 treatments 

 

 

Acupuncture 

Biomechanics 

Body Alignment 

Bowen technique 

CHIROPODY 

     HCPC reg 

Counselling 

Craniosacral - 

    therapy 

Cryosurgery 

Deep tissue 

massage 

Ear Wax 

removal     &  

micro suction 

Facial 

rejuvenation           

acupuncture 

Footcare services 

Hearing, FREE 

tests 

Holistic massage 
HOPI ear 

treatment 

Hot stone 

massage 

Hypnotherapy 
Indian head 

massage 

Orthotics & 

Osteopathy 
 

The WELL BEING CENTRE 
Pigmeadow Lane, Liskeard, Cornwall, PL14 6AT         (01579) 344090 

Adjacent to the co-op in Westbourne carpark since 1989 

A Full Footcare visit in your own home, for just £30 
Yes £30….Because all who respond to this advert, will be offered their 
1st  visit by our Footcare specialist Naomi for just £30. 

So we can prove to you our expertise & value for money 
Normal costs £42 & only £45 if we include finger nails. 

A couple together, just £70 or £75 with finger nails 
 

Established in Liskeard in 1989 we are probably the largest, longest 
established & most reliable HCPC registered Chiropody, Footcare & 
Orthotics team in the South West, so……Make sure you get the best care 
possible, so issues are spotted & dealt with before they become serious. 
  

Contact us NOW to arrange your 1st visit by Naomi at JUST £30 -  
on (01579) 344090 and we will arrange for Naomi to do her first visit 

to you for just £30.   You will probably wish you had found us sooner. 
 

Got a ‘TONGUE-TIED’ child & need professional 
‘Division’ help NOW………with No waiting list? 

Then Emma Preece, member of the Nursing & Midwifery Council, as 
well as a Peadeatric Nurse & Advanced Nurse Practitioner can help you 

Working Privately, from Liskeard’s Well Being Centre 
on Fridays,                Emma can see you NOW            

AND, with a FREE initial telephone consultation 

So….Give the WBC a call on (01579) 344090 for Emma to 
phone you back for that 1st FREE telephone assessment. 
 

Face to face Examination & ‘Division’ costs, 
dependent upon Free initial assessment,                    

but done here in Liskeard 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.wellb/
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Colin Swinburne
Electrical Services

Inspection and testing (EICRs), fault finding, new installations, rewires,
consumer unit replacement, additional sockets, lighting upgrades, garden power

and lighting, extractor fans and more.

Local Electrician in Pensilva. Free advice and quotes.

All aspects of domestic and commercial electrical work.

CSES@btinternet.com • 07974 499138

4.9 Google reviews
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Antony Watts 
Grass Cutting, Clearance, 

Planting, Weeding, Turfing,
 Hedge Cutting.

FREE ESTIMATES 

01579 362019
07952 094472

www.westwoodgm.co.uk

HEEL2TOE

07746 926146

My name is Penny Jordan Dip FH, a 
Foot Health Practicioner fully 
qualified to Diploma level. I am also 
insured and DBS checked. 

If you need toenails cut and filed, you 
are a Diabetic, have Callus formation 
(hard skin), fungal infection of your 
toenails, or anything regarding your 
feet that worry you. 

I can arrange a home visit by 
appointment so your feet can be 
looked after in the comfort of your 
own home. 

Please contact me:-

Westwood 
Garden 

Maintenance

 

Kingsmead Vehicle  

& Leisure Storage 

01579 382383  
07768 815430 

 
E: info@kingsmeadvehiclestorage.co.uk 

Internal & External Vehicle Storage 

• Classic Cars & Bikes 

• Caravans & Campers 

• Boats & Trailers 

• Secure yard 

Internal Household / Office 

Storage also available 

 

mailto:info@kingsmeadvehiclestorage.co.uk
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Kingsmead Vehicle  

& Leisure Storage 

01579 382383  
07768 815430 

 
E: info@kingsmeadvehiclestorage.co.uk 

Internal & External Vehicle Storage 

• Classic Cars & Bikes 

• Caravans & Campers 

• Boats & Trailers 

• Secure yard 

Internal Household / Office 

Storage also available 

 

01579 384435 
079 9099 6886

mailto:info@kingsmeadvehiclestorage.co.uk
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Matt’s Windows
Repair of Windows, Doors
& Glass Unit Replacement
Making draughty windows great again!

T: 01579 641228
M: 07533 387368
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SEASONED 
LOGS

Telephone Jonathan 
Mobile 07966 

070725 or
01579 363157
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Interior painting and wallpapering by 
friendly, reliable mature lady decorator 

based near Stoke Climsland.

Free quote visits include paint and 
wallpaper samples.

Contact Cathryn on:
07775 194030

demelzasdecor@gmail.com
www.demelzasdecor.co.uk
Facebook/Demelza’s Décor 
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PAUL ALLEN 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 

45 years + Experience 

City & Guilds Advanced Qualification 

Internal & external work 

All paint finishes 

All types wallpapering 

Minor repairs undertaken 

Fully insured 

No job too small or too large 

Quality assured & guaranteed 

I provide a professional service at a reasonable cost 

Please contact me for a free estimate 

Mobile: 07548 941437 

Email: paul.allen300@btinternet.com 

           

        

 

Day Trips & Coach Holidays 

Coach Excursions & Tours 2025 
 

13th August  Plymouth Firework Championships 
18th August  Dawlish Rail / Exmouth Coastal Cruise 
2nd September Paradise Park, Hayle 
5th - 7th Sept Burghley Horse Trials 
21st - 25th Sept Herefordshire & Worcestershire  
8th October  Tavistock Goose Fair 
10th October Falmouth Oyster & Food Festival 
1st November Bridgwater Guy Fawkes Carnival 
15th November Longleat Festival of Light 
21st - 24th Nov Turkey & Tinsel - Weymouth 
29th November Birmingham Christmas Market 
 

Visit our website for all our excursions & tours. 
 

Call:  01208 77989 for bookings and brochure 
website: www.grouptravelcoachhire.co.uk 

email: grouptravelcornwall@btconnect.com 

Bodmin MOT Centre 
 

01208 77989 
 

Garage Services 
MOT Testing Station 

Classes 4, 5 & 7 
Servicing & Repairs 

High Vehicles & Motorhomes 
Brake Test & Headlight Alignment 

Pre MOT Inspections 
Annual & Interim Vehicle Servicing 

~ 
Commercial interim inspections available 

including brakes and lights 
~ 

Helping you stay compliant 

 
Bodmin MOT Centre  

Enterprise Park, Midway Road, 
Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2FQ 

 

Enterprise Park, Midway Road, Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2FQ    Tel: 01208 77989 



Page 49

 

Day Trips & Coach Holidays 

Coach Excursions & Tours 2025 
 

13th August  Plymouth Firework Championships 
18th August  Dawlish Rail / Exmouth Coastal Cruise 
2nd September Paradise Park, Hayle 
5th - 7th Sept Burghley Horse Trials 
21st - 25th Sept Herefordshire & Worcestershire  
8th October  Tavistock Goose Fair 
10th October Falmouth Oyster & Food Festival 
1st November Bridgwater Guy Fawkes Carnival 
15th November Longleat Festival of Light 
21st - 24th Nov Turkey & Tinsel - Weymouth 
29th November Birmingham Christmas Market 
 

Visit our website for all our excursions & tours. 
 

Call:  01208 77989 for bookings and brochure 
website: www.grouptravelcoachhire.co.uk 

email: grouptravelcornwall@btconnect.com 

Bodmin MOT Centre 
 

01208 77989 
 

Garage Services 
MOT Testing Station 

Classes 4, 5 & 7 
Servicing & Repairs 

High Vehicles & Motorhomes 
Brake Test & Headlight Alignment 

Pre MOT Inspections 
Annual & Interim Vehicle Servicing 

~ 
Commercial interim inspections available 

including brakes and lights 
~ 

Helping you stay compliant 

 
Bodmin MOT Centre  

Enterprise Park, Midway Road, 
Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2FQ 

 

Enterprise Park, Midway Road, Bodmin, Cornwall PL31 2FQ    Tel: 01208 77989 

GARAGE DOORS
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Letter from the Editor

Unfortunately, the St Ive Village Hall drop-in 

post office has now closed. 
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Bus Timetable
Up to date times can be found on the Transport for Cornwall website - PLEASE check before 

travel if timing is critical. https://www.transportforcornwall.co.uk/services/TFCN/74


